
October 13, 2014 SENIOR ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 

Present: Patricia Jenkins, Penelope Stetson, Nancy Ryan, Shirley Walker.  

 Visitors: Carla Corey. 

Meeting called to order at 9:00 AM. 

Minutes of September 8 were accepted as corrected. 

Old Business: (1) Flu Shot Clinic to be held on October 20, 10:00-2:00.  Patricia and 

Penny will be at the Safety Complex at 9:30 to help with Walgreens set-up.  NH 

Blue Cross/Blue Shield Insurance will cover town employees (that is their 

provider).  It will be the heavy-dose shot.  We will meet with a pharmacist in July 

and decide if we would like the clinic at an earlier date as there is some confusion 

as to what is best for timing of the shot. (2) Lee Fair.  Shirley reported that all 

thank you notes were sent and that it would be helpful to have crisp donators 

supply their names and addresses at the drop off tent on fair day to facilitate 

thanking the volunteers.  (3) Senior Housing.  A complicated issue. Nancy shared 

her report on research that she has completed this month, contacting the NH 

Housing Authority and their suggestions on who may help to move project along. 

We need a parcel of land and a developer (non-profit) before we meet with the 

Planning Board.  Carla reported on a parcel of 19 acres near the circle that Keller 

Williams has for sale for $2,000,000. Maybe we will ask Karen Gould, Eco-Home 

developer to visit with us.   She might be able to answer some of our many 

questions. What kind of senior housing does Lee need? Shirley will visit with Julie 

to ask about a financial person to help with our questions. (4) Mast Way Pen Pals.  

We are waiting for a date to meet with a third and/or fourth grade teacher in the 

near future.  Nina Jordan will coordinate this effort and a committee member will 

be involved to keep abreast of the program.  New Business.  (1) Questionnaire 

Responses and Ready Rides.   Several responders stated they would like to be 

drivers for community members and Shirley will call those who listed their names 

and phone numbers on the questionnaire and give them Ready Rides contact 

information.  After these calls, we may list this information in the E-Crier under 

SAC Notes.  Other questionnaire responses-- workshops: time listed by responder 



was once monthly and in the AM or afternoon and not the evening.  Another was 

wanting to Help Other Seniors which brought up the discussion again of Time 

Bank and was tabled for now.  (2) Recreation committee and flat place for seniors 

to walk.  Shirley will contact Larry Kindberg and invite him to meet with us at his 

convenience—our meeting time or LRC meeting time. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:10. 

Shirley Walker 

 


